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there's an element on Tuesday welcome to                                        
a theologian I'm glad you're here I'm                                           
dr. Randy white and we take your                                                
biblical theological worldview questions                                        
what is on your mind today you know just                                        
yesterday we had a question about let's                                         
see I believe it was X 1938 let me pull                                         
that up and our good friend Roger has                                           
done a little research and added on to                                          
the answer I speculated on yesterday and                                        
X 1938 remember we were talking about                                           
well as the it's not in verse 38 but                                            
it's in next chapter 19 where it talks                                          
about they are neither robbers of                                               
churches and we spoke of the Companions                                         
of Paul that were 1937 excuse me I                                              
should just lift off one verse the                                              
Companions of Paul who were carried into                                        
the the theater and declared to be                                              
neither robbers of churches now we look                                         
at that it was a temple robbers is what                                         
we looked at but the issue is the issue                                         
that Roger asked is you know do we take                                         
two points away from the King James                                             
translators for using the term churches                                         
there we went back into a little history                                        
and I mentioned that I would go back to                                         
some of the previous editions of the                                            
scripture and indeed this is exactly                                            
what roger has done and let's see he                                            
says I checked the Geneva Bible they                                            
used neither commit sacrilege --is that                                         
is desecrate something which is temple                                          
robber it the Geneva Bible therefore                                            
used a bit of a interpretation of it as                                         
does the King James but the bishops                                             
Bible is the one that said robbers of                                           
churches so the King James writers stuck                                        
with the bishops now I will with                                                
that I want to point out that sticking                                          
with the bishops is exactly what they                                           
were supposed to do you may you can find                                        
these easily if you just search                                                 
instructions for the to the translators                                         
King James instructions to the                                                  
translators there they are in a poorly                                          
done websites lips that I just left and                                         
trying to get it big enough here where                                          
you can read it rule number one the                                             
famous rule number one is right here the                                        
ordinary Bible read in the church                                               
commonly called the bishops Bible is to                                         
be followed and as little altered as the                                        
original will permit basically if the                                           
bishops Bible had it and there wasn't                                           
compelling reason to change it the King                                         
James went with the bishops Bible in a                                          



sense then you could call the King James                                        
a revision of the bishops Bible it's the                                        
new bishops Bible it's the revised                                              
bishops Bible there are some things in                                          
the bishops Bible that needed to be                                             
fixed and changed and that's exactly                                            
what they do there are those fifteen                                            
rules by the way we will go through them                                        
all it would be interesting to do so at                                         
some point maybe take an evening and                                            
look at the fifteen rules and see how                                           
they went about carrying that out but                                           
that makes perfect sense the Bishop                                             
Bible said churches my speculation was                                          
yesterday that in 1611 people had a much                                        
broader view of the word churches than                                          
we do today just like the word Easter                                           
for example and so that was a word that                                         
was perfectly fitting and they went with                                        
that thanks for a little bit of homework                                        
there Roger I appreciate that now Jim                                           
sent me just this morning yeah let's see                                        
if I can pull pull up Jim's article here                                        
an interesting article that shows shows                                         
two things here I'll show you                                                   
as many of you know I've done this a                                            
couple of times before I've switched to                                         
the brave browser and there's a few                                             
things that will bug you when you first                                         
start using it but I had a Chrome                                               
browser open today and it pulled up like                                        
this look at that advertising everywhere                                        
and there you can get the you know thing                                        
for your puppy and the tracfone and guy                                         
yelling at the computer or we can switch                                        
over here to brave and look at that all                                         
of that cut out isn't that nice                                                 
so if you don't want you know to buy a                                          
tracfone well then go to brave I'm                                              
advertising for brave it's free so                                              
easily this article and it's worthy of                                          
some discussion greenville county                                               
faculty staff reminded of court order                                           
barring participation in prayers at                                             
graduation now this is Greenville South                                         
Carolina that's about I would suppose as                                        
Bible Belt as you can get right so let's                                        
just take a little look at the article                                          
Greenville South Carolina with                                                  
graduation approaching for many students                                        
the Greenville County School District                                           
sent out an e bulletin on Friday                                                
reminding them that there's danger ahead                                        
you might poison the mind of some                                               
fragile students be careful don't ruin                                          
it now after we've gone 12 years but now                                        
you're about to destroy their life oh                                           
excuse me I got to get back to the                                              
article the school district was required                                        
to notify employees as a part of a                                              
ruling made by the US District Court of                                         
South Carolina it'd be interesting to                                           



see what their other rulings are in that                                        
particular court I wonder if it's little                                        
one of those district courts that smokes                                        
a little too much weed I don't know we                                          
could look at out a lawsuit pitting the                                         
district against the American Humanist                                          
because the rest of us are not humans                                           
well actually the humanist believes that                                        
humanity is at the bottom of everything                                         
humanity is the root cause a materialist                                        
believes that matter is at the bottom of                                        
everything a humanist believes that                                             
humanity is at the bottom of everything                                         
a socialist could be a humanist a                                               
socialist believes that collective                                              
humanity is that which which matters so                                         
the humanists now you and I are not                                             
humanists because we we are theists we                                          
believe that God is at the bottom of                                            
everything                                                                      
it totally affects our worldview and of                                         
course the humanists have the worldview                                         
that I want to say Trump's is there                                             
another word for Trump's since he's the                                         
president now I need the core ECAM on                                           
that smashes to smithereens the the                                             
humanists have the worldview that must                                          
be right the court has said all of us                                           
must go by a humanist worldview there is                                        
no way that the court excuse me that the                                        
public schools can do anything except                                           
the religion of humanism I would take it                                        
to the Supreme Court because I think                                            
that what this Court has done is favored                                        
one religion over another because                                               
humanism is a religion there's no way                                           
around it and it's a religious worldview                                        
and this Court has favored the humanist                                         
religion now the court order states that                                        
all school district employees attending                                         
a high school graduation as a part of                                           
their official duties may not stand or                                          
bow their head during any student-led                                           
prayers I tell you what I would do if I                                         
was the valedictorian of the Greenville                                         
school district and I and I was a                                               
Christian I would say as the                                                    
valedictorian I would like to us I would                                        
like to lead us in a word of Prayer but                                         
I would like to do the                                                          
just a little bit differently I would                                           
like everyone who's joining in the                                              
prayer to please remain seated with your                                        
head up and your eyes open they may not                                         
stand or bow heads during student-led                                           
prayers okay let's all pray with a                                              
seated our head up our eyes open they've                                        
got to be a part of it now let's just                                           
get them in a little challenge here ah                                          
the school a bulletin read as follows by                                        
the way when you're on brave sometimes                                          
you get big blank spots because this is                                         



where normally you buy tick and flea                                            
collars going on court order on                                                 
participation in prayer at graduation as                                        
a result of a recent court order by the                                         
district court of South Carolina which                                          
is being appealed the school district is                                        
required to inform employees about                                              
something utterly stupid and ridiculous                                         
excuse me I keep getting off the the                                            
court order states that school district                                         
employees who attend a high school                                              
graduation as a part of his/her official                                        
duties may not participate in any                                               
student-led prayer by for example                                               
standing or bowing his or her head as                                           
stated we are in the process of peeling                                         
this decision greenville county school                                          
says it vigorously opposes this along                                           
with other other portions of the ruling                                         
and the district has filed an appeal to                                         
defend and protect the rights of both                                           
employees and students now this is key                                          
right here it really is the rights of                                           
the employees and the students they do                                          
have a right to lead in prayer at a                                             
graduation and an employee does have a                                          
right to participate even if that gives                                         
the bejeebies to the humanists it's okay                                        
and the humanists can frankly grow up is                                        
what they can do so I am glad that the                                          
Greenville County Schools is appealing                                          
it I am glad that they have stated that                                         
they are against it and you know the the                                        
the scenario that the leftist have                                              
created in which the leftist are the                                            
god-king                                                                        
and the leftists are the only ones that                                         
get their way I think Republicans and                                           
conservatives and libertarians need to                                          
say uh-uh no way                                                                
we'll give you your rights you'll give                                          
us our rights we will not accept                                                
anything less than you have rights and                                          
we have rights and I think that                                                 
conservatives and what any where right                                          
and center have have so much become                                             
milquetoast on so many of things like                                           
this so to the Greenville County Schools                                        
you know go at it I hope you got some                                           
good lawyers I hope we read more about                                          
this later and all that comes out in a                                          
way that is going to be a blessing to                                           
the the employees of Greenville school                                          
district who even at graduation have a                                          
right to bow their head and close their                                         
eyes in reverence and to take away that                                         
right honestly it's it's unamerican and                                         
I think unconstitutional as well okay                                           
yeah let's see a question from I think                                          
this wooden came from Steven if I'm not                                         
mistaken and in North Carolina where of                                         
course God mother and apple pie rain the                                        



day Revelation chapter 3 verse 5 is the                                         
question here and the question is                                               
blotting out let's see I will I will not                                        
blot out his name out of the book of                                            
life the question is could this be is                                           
this a figure of speech may be as                                               
Bollinger defines a little a little a                                           
let's see here                                                                  
and AH you know I don't think it's a                                            
little K but it is a figure of speech                                           
what                                                                            
figure of speech I don't know there are                                         
two things that I normally look at one                                          
typically I will look at when we pull up                                        
revelation 3 verse 5 I will look at the                                         
companion Bible and in the companion                                            
Bible we've got the electronic version                                          
of right here on the left side of your                                          
screen often he'll speak of a figure of                                         
speech here he does not blot out right                                          
there he talks about now you might be                                           
able to go to some of these others and                                          
see if he tells you what kind of figure                                         
of speech it is now there is also a book                                        
called figures of speech used in the                                            
Bible I think is the named figure                                               
figures of speech used in the Bible                                             
explained and illustrated that is the                                           
book and it's public domain I'm sure you                                        
can find it on the Internet                                                     
we could get printed copies it's not a                                          
book that you just sit and read it's                                            
more a book like this one which we're                                           
about to get it up on our website that                                          
you can buy a critical lexicon and                                              
concordance of the English and Greek New                                        
Testament and that is concordance and                                           
lexicon tells you what all these words                                          
mean                                                                            
helpful resource figures of speeches                                            
like that two figures of speech is a                                            
little bit harder to use but I do have                                          
it electronically and so I pulled it up                                         
here and actually he refers to a little                                         
case as a meiosis that is a belittling                                          
it's also known by the name Leto tazed                                          
Greek which means plainness or                                                  
simplicity so it's a figure of speech I                                         
think we would have to go through and                                           
see what figure of speech it is let's                                           
see revelations chapter 3 verse 5 let's                                         
just happen to see if he mentions this                                          
in figures of speech for those of you                                           
who use log us by the way the way you                                           
search for a scripture within a book is                                         
let me close that out and start from the                                        
beginning so you'll know you click the                                          
little search icon right there                                                  
then you use the the less than symbol                                           
and then you can put the revelation                                             
three point revelation three three point                                        
five or three : five and then you close                                         



out with the greater than sign and it                                           
will do a search although it says zero                                          
there so he doesn't mention that one for                                        
whatever the reason may be but I don't                                          
think it's Little J block them out is                                           
definitely some kind of a figure of                                             
speech he gets into all these big fancy                                         
names for these and some of them are                                            
interesting and we've talked before                                             
about a ascendant and an ascendant and                                          
and some of those kind of things that                                           
are rather interesting but goes beyond                                          
what the normal student of the word is                                          
going to look into so we don't use it                                           
all that much ah let's see here is our                                          
friend Tony in Nebraska is the retreat                                          
still going to happen and are there                                             
plans to have the graphically presented                                         
books put into the Lagos the retreat is                                         
still on I think it's gonna happen we                                           
are still taking registrations for that                                         
you've got a reindeer bite ministries                                           
orj click the retreat button find out                                           
all about it Labor Day weekend in                                               
Branson and our discussion this year is                                         
going to be the songs graphically                                               
presented and I really am looking                                               
forward to this because there's so much                                         
information in the songs that I think we                                        
just miss out on because we don't                                               
understand how to read the songs so I                                           
think what's going to happen is the                                             
Psalms are going to come alive in that                                          
Saturday Sunday Monday till noon                                                
conference Friday night we'll have a                                            
little fellowship for those who can get                                         
there on Friday night and it's always a                                         
good time we've got show included this                                          
year assuming they have shows this year                                         
and that is Noah at the sight and sound                                         
theater where you can go out front and                                          
see a statue of the lion and the lamb                                           
right out there together and maybe we                                           
could discuss it says we're there but                                           
it's a it's a good show I've seen this                                          
one before it's one of their best ones I                                        
think yeah and we will just have lots of                                        
good fellowship and wall-to-wall Bible                                          
teaching and get to meet some of the                                            
people that you see here and there so                                           
you can do the conference only if you                                           
have a place to stay or you want to do a                                        
different hotel or you can do the                                               
conference hotel and have breakfast and                                         
never leave the building and all that                                           
kind of stuff so it's so far so good                                            
Hotel says still good Branson stairs                                            
says still good so we're planning on it                                         
now are there plans to have the                                                 
graphically presented books put in to                                           
log us there are not at this point and                                          
the challenge is that most of those are                                         



are graphics and log us doesn't do                                              
tremendously well with graphics now what                                        
there's a couple of things we are                                               
planning on that one is taking the now I                                        
believe we've got five or we will have                                          
five this year of those graphically                                             
presented books they're in hardback                                             
which makes them rather expensive and                                           
also makes it where I don't make any                                            
money off of it because I can't charge                                          
what I need to to make any money off of                                         
it so they just kind of you know it                                             
costs us nearly that to get them printed                                        
and get them here and then get them to                                          
you and but there are plans to take the                                         
most important some of those have                                               
duplicates in them so to boil that down                                         
into a paperback version that person                                            
could take in use now also what we need                                         
to do is get those in electronic forms                                          
so that you can use them to display if                                          
you're teaching them somewhere in                                               
Nebraska and you want to put those up so                                        
some plans on that and the squeaky wheel                                        
gets the grease okay let's see question                                         
from Scott in Texas have you listened to                                        
Bryan's argument at the grace Life Bible                                        
against your contention that Saints                                             
refers only to Jewish believers                                                 
and what do you think of it I have                                              
listened to at least two parts there                                            
maybe three parts and I can't remember                                          
if I ever got to the third and listened                                         
to the third but I've listened to at                                            
least two out of three of those and                                             
somewhere here I have got some notes on                                         
it I was gonna see if I could pull up                                           
one or two of these notes however I am I                                        
would have to do a little work to find                                          
where I put the notes so but yes and I                                          
still I still hold that Saints are                                              
Jewish believers of the first century or                                        
into the Old Testament though typically                                         
when you see it in the New Testament                                            
they're Jewish believers to whom the                                            
offer of the kingdom would have been                                            
given so that is the Holy Ones the ones                                         
that are called to be holy I                                                    
I put the the the Holy Ones in with the                                         
chosen ones that's the same group of                                            
people                                                                          
so believers yes walking with Christ yes                                        
but living within the Jewish nation now                                         
again as we've talked about before most                                         
references to the Saints automatically                                          
you say that's it I'm taking a                                                  
contribution for the Saints in Jerusalem                                        
okay I know clearly so from the vast                                            
majority if you let scripture interpret                                         
Scripture and I think Brian is good a                                           
friend as he isn't as good of student as                                        
he is he lets his understanding of                                              



saints interpret scripture for him on                                           
this regard because he's in a population                                        
that uses the term Saints far more than                                         
my evangelical background the                                                   
evangelical background uses Saints some                                         
but not all that much and it uses it in                                         
the same sense that Brian does that                                             
every believer is a saint but it just                                           
doesn't use it that much so we're not                                           
that body into it now he now his his                                            
circle of influence does use it a lot so                                        
it would be a lot more challenging for                                          
him to come over than for me to come                                            
over I can change the usage of the word                                         
st. and up until the last few years even                                        
it wouldn't even matter because I never                                         
I never looked at you know and called                                           
somebody a saint or hello Saints as                                             
we're gathered together it just wasn't                                          
in the in the wheelhouse of of my                                               
Baptist upbringing now it is it is for                                          
his and therefore if he changes that                                            
it's a lot more difficult because you're                                        
used to greeting people you know I'll                                           
say good good morning ladies and                                                
gentlemen and once you get in the habit                                         
of saying something like that it's it's                                         
difficult now what if someone came along                                        
and said actually there are no ladies                                           
and there are no gentlemen in this                                              
congregation there are fools midians it                                         
it would still be hard for me to look at                                        
out all those fools and idiots and not                                          
just automatically say good morning                                             
ladies and gentlemen                                                            
even with a bunch of fools and idiots                                           
I'd probably call them ladies and                                               
gentlemen because that might my tongue                                          
is in such a habit of doing that you're                                         
you're the tongue really does get into a                                        
muscle memory I know this because                                               
there's been a couple of times when I                                           
had to change things like when I came to                                        
a proper understanding of what the                                              
kingdom was and to get the kingdom bad                                          
kingdom usage off my tongue                                                     
it came off my brain first but off my                                           
tongue later now that's when you do that                                        
when you have that muscle memory it                                             
causes you I think to come in and want                                          
to defend your muscle memory a little                                           
bit and so the arguments that I heard                                           
Brian speak are arguments that first of                                         
all I think probably I'm gonna guess 60%                                        
of them                                                                         
missed the point they were straw men                                            
that is to say they were saying you know                                        
it he said he says speaking of Randy he                                         
says that they're not Saints because you                                        
know Saints wear wear a red or a                                                
dispensational publishing pin and I'm                                           
showing you here's the saying that                                              



doesn't wear a dispensational publishing                                        
Pam and about 60% of his arguments I was                                        
listening to the video saying no no I                                           
don't even hold that argument that ties                                         
that that one doesn't hold up that one's                                        
that one's irrelevant that one doesn't                                          
hold water that one's a straw man so one                                        
of these days when we and I have talked                                         
about this one of these days we'll get                                          
together and do some sort of back and                                           
forth on it in a friendly way and and                                           
then I'll go through those and say you                                          
can argue that all you want all I'm                                             
gonna do is say Amen because that my                                            
arguments not built upon that you're                                            
exactly right about that but that's not                                         
worth 15 cents so then you've got 40% of                                        
the arguments left over and obviously                                           
I'm pulling the numbers a little bit out                                        
of the air here but a 40% of the                                                
argument that is left over that I think                                         
doesn't hold true logically textually                                           
and you could defend them from that from                                        
from a different perspective then so                                            
yeah I have and again I I want to say he                                        
did three of those I know I listened to                                         
the first two I can't remember if I ever                                        
got back and finished the third one on                                          
there                                                                           
and I would encourage people to look                                            
I've got I think two sessions on sayings                                        
he's got two or three sessions on Saints                                        
it's in his costume study if I'm not                                            
mistaken I encourage people to go listen                                        
to it you know there is probably you                                            
would say in the end and certainly he                                           
and I would say you can discuss you can                                         
have a completely different view of                                             
saints and then go                                                              
bacon cheeseburger with green chili on                                          
it afterwards and enjoy one another's                                           
company it's not going to uh turley                                             
change your a theology like for example                                         
the the the division between the the                                            
dispensation of the law and the                                                 
dispensation of grace that totally                                              
changes your theology therefore it is of                                        
utmost important the issue of the                                               
identity of the saints it sheds some                                            
light on scriptures and on the manner of                                        
interpreting scriptures but it does not                                         
utterly change your theology so you know                                        
it's not a hill on which to die at all                                          
and furthermore again the and I've                                              
mentioned this a number of times me and                                         
you are the only ones that hold this                                            
this view of the identity of the Saints                                         
I haven't found it anywhere else I don't                                        
think that proves it is wrong I think                                           
that proves that group thinks an easy                                           
thing to get into and I would love to                                           
present it to dr. Bollinger or to dr.                                           



Scofield or gabilan or any of these and                                         
take a take of them take a look at this                                         
I just think again the there there is a                                         
sense in which we inherit our                                                   
understanding and then it's hard to on                                          
my rotating cup question the assumptions                                        
about the understanding that we                                                 
inherited but often if we will question                                         
those assumptions and of course we want                                         
to be able to question them according to                                        
the scriptures then we are able to come                                         
and say ah that really does clear up                                            
some things and shed some light on                                              
things and I think this more refined                                            
understanding of saints really does does                                        
do that thank you for that okay let's                                           
see yeah from our right dividing friend                                         
Joel up in Grand Rapids Michigan and                                            
doctor                                                                          
bible doctors to live by did you hear                                           
Ravi Zacharias passed away this morning                                         
I did not I heard that he was on the                                            
verge of passing away just a few days                                           
ago but I had not heard he had passed                                           
away so our sympathies to the Zacharias                                         
ministry and family Joel goes on site                                           
didn't always agree with his theology as                                        
he didn't rightly divide but he was                                             
still used mightily to defend the Word                                          
of God he what he really was a great he                                         
was great in apologetics and I think                                            
let's see was it when Nathan graduated                                          
from college or high school Nathan went                                         
to Liberty University I'm on academy for                                        
high school and then Liberty University                                         
for college and Ravi Zacharias spoke at                                         
the baccalaureate service of one of                                             
those I don't remember which one it was                                         
I think he says high school which was                                           
seven years ago yesterday I know because                                        
the thing popped up and told me with the                                        
picture of young Nathan but he he wrote                                         
some good books he he did defend that's                                         
what an apologist does defend some of                                           
the doctrines of the faith very well I                                          
agree                                                                           
he was used mightily to defend the Word                                         
of God and he was and did he rightly                                            
divide no that is to say did he                                                 
understand the the beginning of the                                             
dispensation of grace he didn't and yet                                         
that is the vast vast vast majority of                                          
the Christian world today probably for                                          
many of our audience you couldn't find a                                        
church in your town that rightly divides                                        
the word and you know if you had a good                                         
apologist like Ravi Zacharias that would                                        
be a vast improvement from where you are                                        
maybe if even if you're in a place like                                         
you know North Carolina                                                         
so so he was the best of the non right                                          
dividers and a great question okay let's                                        



go to Charley in lots of questions                                              
coming in on this Tuesday Charley's from                                        
Facebook Charlie's question what does                                           
the Bible say about mental illness                                              
bipolar autism etc is there a spiritual                                         
aspect to all these diagnoses or is it                                          
really a disease I have family that                                             
suffer with these and I'm doing all I                                           
can to understand and help their going                                          
to church with me on Sunday god bless                                           
you for ministering to them you know the                                        
the Bible really doesn't say much about                                         
mental illness it speaks much more                                              
physical illness and of course what many                                        
do is they will take some of the demonic                                        
possession that you see in typically the                                        
Gospels or the book of Acts especially                                          
the earliest earlier parts of the book                                          
of Acts and they will see the mental                                            
illness which i think is a side effect                                          
of the demon possession and so sometimes                                        
they will connect those together                                                
honestly I think they're disconnected I                                         
would not take any of the any of the                                            
demonic oppression or demonic possession                                        
that you see in the Bible old or new                                            
testament anywhere in it and connect                                            
that to mental illness I think that in                                          
the Bible one of the things that I think                                        
exclusively you see is that when a                                              
person was demon-possessed everybody                                            
knew that they were demon-possessed                                             
it wasn't a you know question is this                                           
mental illness or is this demon                                                 
possession it was just that person is                                           
possessed with the devil I and this is                                          
we've talked about it before but it's                                           
more of a topic for another day but I'll                                        
just put it in here                                                             
I don't believe that we live in an age                                          
of demon possession therefore you find                                          
someone who has who's bipolar or has odd                                        
or some sort of mental illness                                                  
schizophrenia whatever it may be I don't                                        
think that is demon possession I think                                          
it is some form of mental illness so we                                         
have mental illness today                                                       
now the Bible didn't really speak much                                          
of mental illness does that mean it                                             
didn't exist then I don't think so I'm                                          
sure that mental illness has been about                                         
as long as there has been illness I                                             
think it's just that that never got into                                        
the storyline of the Bible in the Bible                                         
is not a book about all things it's a                                           
book really about the plan of God for                                           
the ages and the unveiling of that plan                                         
and so only when it got in there and it                                         
just is not it's not a part of the                                              
storyline is frankly what what that's                                           
about                                                                           
so is there a spiritual aspect to to                                            



these mental illness for the most part                                          
I'm going to say no now let me let me                                           
give a disclaimer upfront I'm not                                               
trained in any of this I'm just a pastor                                        
and as a pastor you've seen a lot of                                            
mental illness and you have to sometimes                                        
come in and deal with that firsthand and                                        
so you probably more than anybody                                               
outside of those who are in the medical                                         
or the psychological world a pastor                                             
comes in contact with that so my my only                                        
experience is pastoral on this and my                                           
only knowledge is pastoral not even not                                         
even training I have some opinions on it                                        
and I'm gonna speak about it here and                                           
you can take you know you you get what                                          
you pay for but I if this the spiritual                                         
aspect only I'm gonna give a disclaimer                                         
here too for just a moment or change                                            
something I say in just a moment but                                            
really the spiritual aspect is only as                                          
much as there is a spiritual aspect to a                                        
physical disease the fallen world is the                                        
spiritual aspect of it the fact that we                                         
live in a world                                                                 
which has disease sometimes it's mental                                         
disease sometimes it's physical disease                                         
sometimes it's death ravi zacharias had                                         
cancer it had the same spiritual aspect                                         
of someone who is bipolar that is we                                            
live in a fallen world and we live that                                         
live in a cursed world and therefore                                            
ultimately the healing is going to come                                         
when the curse is lifted and until the                                          
curse is lifted there's always going to                                         
be some aspect of that now let me add                                           
one thing environmentally and this                                              
relates spiritually I think you can work                                        
yourself into a physical illness or a                                           
mental illness and this not all mental                                          
illness has worked into not all physical                                        
illness has worked into but you can work                                        
yourself into either one and those are                                          
often spiritual issues maybe a person                                           
has been burdened by a legalism that                                            
came maybe from Calvinism maybe from                                            
fundamentalism that doesn't rightly                                             
divide maybe from a Catholicism where it                                        
could come from a number of different                                           
religious sources but maybe it is those                                         
religious sources that reminded them                                            
always what a worm they were and how                                            
they were sinners in the hand of an                                             
angry god and he just couldn't wait to                                          
destroy them and some personalities                                             
become very fearful at that and they                                            
work themselves into a mental illness I                                         
think one of the things about rightly                                           
dividing the word of truth is it really                                         
does put a person under grace it allows                                         
a person to be themselves it allows that                                        
person not to have to go with the to be                                         



to be burdened by the teaching of the                                           
church out there as twisted and                                                 
perverted as it has often been so there                                         
is a great freedom in in rightly                                                
dividing the word of truth if I can                                             
perhaps wrongly quote scripture you                                             
shall know the truth and the truth shall                                        
set you free so a person who is                                                 
especially prone                                                                
to worrying themselves into an illness                                          
and that can very easily become worrying                                        
themselves into a mental illness to the                                         
point that literally they're not able to                                        
think straight because they they have                                           
been burdened by these things I think                                           
getting them into a church that helps                                           
them to rightly divide is so essential                                          
and helping them to be be freed from                                            
some of the things that may be burden it                                        
so in that sense now that can be true                                           
about a physical illness as well you can                                        
you can worry yourself sick physically                                          
sick                                                                            
not mentally sick either one of them                                            
you'd go either direction so in that                                            
sense there's that spiritual aspect of                                          
it but let me then say some things like                                         
bipolar or autism obviously two very                                            
different mental illnesses or let's even                                        
say dementia these are things which may                                         
or may not have a cause it again the                                            
cause may just be the fallen world in                                           
which we live now I think that science                                          
ought to open up their thinking a little                                        
bit sciences in medical science is has a                                        
pretty poor record of questioning the                                           
assumptions I think the scientific world                                        
ought to always say I put together a                                            
theory I test the theory if the theory                                          
fails my theory was wrong I therefore                                           
will put my theory aside as a wrong                                             
theory that science science doesn't                                             
always do science science puts together                                         
a theory and says now I'm going to                                              
defend it at any rate regardless of                                             
whether the fact that the the experiment                                        
didn't prove it to be true or sometimes                                         
I put together a theory I proved it to                                          
be true now forty thousand other people                                         
tried to prove it to be true but they                                           
could not prove it to be true a                                                 
but my theory is still true because I                                           
proved it one time now remember to be                                           
real science it has to be repeatable and                                        
again I mentioned this a couple of weeks                                        
ago last week maybe that something like                                         
was a 40 percent or 60 percent of                                               
medical science experience are not                                              
repeatable that is they've tried to                                             
repeat them and they can't so what is                                           
causing autism for example and surely we                                        
could make some theories and we could                                           



test it surely we could make some                                               
theories and we could look into it                                              
there's no doubt that autism has had a                                          
huge spike in our in our society okay                                           
what are we doing different let's let's                                         
look at it an experiment                                                        
well we're shooting all sorts of mercury                                        
in billion vaccines if you don't believe                                        
me that that's the response the world                                           
gives go on social media today and say I                                        
questioned vaccines for babies that's it                                        
I questioned vaccines for babies oh my                                          
goodness the entire world will blow up                                          
that is utterly ridiculous to say we're                                         
not going to question the assumptions on                                        
this it might not be vaccines by the way                                        
that's causing autism maybe it's uh you                                         
know they don't get enough root beer                                            
anymore kids used to drink root beer now                                        
they got a drink apple juice something                                          
maybe that's causing autism well have a                                         
theory put it out there question the                                            
assumptions nothing wrong with that                                             
something's causing autism right maybe                                          
the human race is just degenerating so                                          
much that our DNA can't keep the brain                                          
going anymore I have some kind of theory                                        
on it so yeah something something does                                          
it environmental                                                                
shoes let's say someone said yeah Jolla                                         
the best the best truth to combat                                               
environmental mental illness is to                                              
meditate on the truths presented in                                             
Philippians for whatever's of good                                              
repute of whatever's lovely whatever's                                          
good review to and pardon me for                                                
paraphrasing there think on these things                                        
and a good right dividing church can                                            
help do that so I think getting this                                            
family into these family members into                                           
church is an excellent thing now then                                           
let me one more or two more things here                                         
I say I'm not an expert but I sure do                                           
talk about it a lot done I think that                                           
the world of psychology the medical                                             
world of psychology is maybe one of the                                         
most messed up medical fields there is                                          
out there I think they're shooting in                                           
the dark and spitting in the wind I                                             
don't think they know what they're doing                                        
it's based it was it was it was messed                                          
up from its foundation in Freudian Yong                                         
Yong Yin is that how you say that Ju ng                                         
philosophy which is not a biblical                                              
philosophy of life or worldview it's a                                          
Freudian worldview a young in worldview                                         
rather than a biblical worldview and so                                         
they built the entire thing up on the                                           
wrong worldview and they have you know                                          
big blue book like I got a big maroon                                           
book and it's about that big and they                                           
take their book and it's the DSM you                                            



know the Diagnostic and Statistical                                             
Manual and they look and say you know                                           
80% of the people are this and therefore                                        
if you're not that then you've got this                                         
mental illness number thirty three point                                        
two point six and it doesn't take the                                           
person it doesn't take the whole person                                         
and it views normal behavior                                                    
statistically to to work through all of                                         
these things so I you know that                                                 
especially when you deal with things                                            
with extreme mental illness like                                                
possibly bipolar schizophrenia dementia                                         
Alzheimer's these very much can be                                              
medical issues and those medical issues                                         
even autism for whatever its cause was                                          
the medical issues you you're probably                                          
going to need some medical assistance in                                        
those just like you would on on the                                             
other you know medical issues that you                                          
may have but nonetheless Charles god                                            
bless you as you minister to them and                                           
you you guy didn't cancel them and the                                          
one thing that you can do I think again                                         
assuming that the mental illness is is                                          
mild enough that you can you can guide                                          
their thinking is to free them from                                             
burdens that they don't need to have and                                        
to give them very clear direction from                                          
the scripture on things that they can do                                        
and should do one of the problems again                                         
I think with not only psychology but                                            
even more just counseling and therapy is                                        
that they want to take a person's                                               
problem and spend the next 16 weeks in a                                        
weekly session at a hundred dollars a                                           
session charge to your insurance and as                                         
Joel says his pastor used to call them                                          
doctor miss um ups there are very few                                           
problems which cannot be solved in about                                        
15 minutes of looking into the word and                                         
taking that as your worldview I've just                                         
I've said many times                                                            
you want to know how to have a family a                                         
good family life why come to the family                                         
therapist unless spend the next 32 weeks                                        
at $100 a session and then you'll get                                           
through it and you'll just be utterly                                           
confused and you won't have a good                                              
family life or husband's love your wife                                         
wives submit to your husband's children                                         
obey your parents                                                               
any questions take this take those                                              
principles you know come in my child                                            
just does not obey children obey your                                           
parents well they don't know baby                                               
don't make them by the way you got young                                        
uns make them do it now                                                         
now when they're 14 make them do it now                                         
when they're two months right start                                             
young with them okay uh got a move on                                           
thank you for that ah there's a good                                            



question from Gary what is hyper                                                
dispensationalism that is the person who                                        
has dispensationalism that you disagree                                         
with they're hyper dispensationalist                                            
hyper dispensationalism is always used                                          
as a pejorative isn't that the word                                             
smart college guys who both have this                                           
foggy look like some mental illnesses                                           
come upon them but I got to get the                                             
camera back here so you can see these                                           
things but the hyper dispensationalism                                          
dispensationalism has been become a bad                                         
it's a bad thing you know you're he's a                                         
hyper dispensationalist and it varies                                           
really on how they're using that I                                              
suppose most often hyper                                                        
dispensationalism is is those again I                                           
don't even know if I go with the most                                           
often a hyper dispensationalist is                                              
someone who divides puts the start of                                           
the church after the point at which you                                         
put the start of the church so I'll make                                        
up some examples these wouldn't hold                                            
true biblically but if you say the                                              
church starts in Acts chapter 2 and they                                        
say the church starts in Acts chapter 3                                         
then they're clearly a hyper                                                    
dispensationalist or if you say it                                              
starts the next chapter 9 and they say                                          
it's in 13 they're a hyper                                                      
dispensationalist or if you say it's in                                         
mid acts and they say it's in acts 28                                           
they're a hyper dispensationalist so                                            
it's one of these terms that doesn't                                            
have a very good track record of                                                
consistent usage I think probably most                                          
consistently hyper dispensationalism is                                         
used of those who believe that the                                              
church started someplace after acts 28                                          
that would be a Bollinger in his letter                                         
years and let's was just google and see                                         
what we get here's a Wikipedia here I'm                                         
hyper dispensationalism let's check it                                          
out again I'm going to bring this up or                                         
we can read it just a little bit hyper                                          
dispensationalism mid acts                                                      
dispensationalism or Bollinger ISM now                                          
the truth is already were messed up                                             
because mid acts dispensationalism is                                           
not Bollinger ISM so or is it that both                                         
of them are hyper dispensationalists so                                         
hyper mid acts or Bollinger ISM to which                                        
ultra dispensationalism properly applies                                        
okay so they're saying Bollinger ISM is                                         
ultra dispensationalism and I guess mid                                         
acts would be hyper dispensationalism is                                        
a Protestant conservative evangelical                                           
movement nod say not necessarily might                                          
be fundamentalist but nonetheless and                                           
it's likely not even Protestant now                                             
we're dealing with Wikipedia they                                               
clearly need some clarification here I                                          



ought to go on and the rest of you ought                                        
to go on and make some edits here I                                             
don't know I I guess Bollinger was a                                            
Protestant most who would be accused of                                         
being hyper dispensationalist                                                   
in our world today are not Protestants                                          
nor are they for the most part even                                             
evangelicals in the in the broad sense                                          
in which that term is used but they're                                          
conservatives movement that values                                              
biblical and Aaron see and a literal                                            
hermeneutic well that sounds bad doesn't                                        
it we value biblical inerrancy in a                                             
little or a literal hermeneutic and they                                        
do that I would say opponents of hyper                                          
dispensation our traditional                                                    
dispensationalist which we can't define                                         
because they all have a different view                                          
like Walford and Ryrie classic acts to                                          
pauline dispensationalists i don't know                                         
what a classic acts to pauline                                                  
dispensationalist that's why                                                    
clarification is needed because there is                                        
no such thing as a classic to xx2                                               
pauline dispensationalist and ultra                                             
distance AC basically here the reason                                           
that that sentence right there is so                                            
utterly asinine is because there's no                                           
definition of hyper dispensationalist                                           
and so on Wikipedia you've got everybody                                        
around the table trying to put it in and                                        
one's editing another and it's got a                                            
changing and going back and forth but                                           
the truth is that it will it will never                                         
be right because if I go in and edit it                                         
to what I think a hyper                                                         
dispensationalists might be then Joel                                           
might come behind and edit that and Gary                                        
might come behind and edit that and Dan                                         
might come behind and edit that now we                                          
might all be somewhat on the on the same                                        
page but then you know Dallas seminary                                          
professor is going to come in and edit                                          
it and moody professor is going to come                                         
in and edit it and you know just on and                                         
on and it's going to constantly change                                          
because there is no such thing as a                                             
hyper dispensationalist then so rather                                          
than this title that is utterly                                                 
meaningless I think that we ought to                                            
look at it and say you know if someone                                          
says you know Joel's a hyper                                                    
dispensationalist or Randy's a hyper                                            
dispensation                                                                    
or Gary's a hyper dispensations every                                           
time we just got to stop and say do you                                         
mean they hold a particular theology and                                        
what is that theology and then they'll                                          
say yeah they believe that you know                                             
angels are purple and you say okay well                                         
let's deal then with that theology let's                                        
skip the title because the title has no                                         



meaning to it let's deal with that                                              
theology let's go to the Word of God I'm                                        
sure you're not scared too are you and                                          
let's see if we can find any evidence                                           
let's try to figure out where they're                                           
coming from and let's work on that so                                           
what is hyper dispensationalist ilysm                                           
it's a pejorative it is a bad name that                                         
is given to people that they don't like                                         
and and and really I would say 99% of                                           
the time they number one don't even                                             
understand that person's position if                                            
they even know that person's position my                                        
guess is if you tried to get them to                                            
state let's say they're you know someone                                        
is out there and says Randy White's a                                           
hyper dispensationalist it's okay                                               
describe his theology I bet they can't                                          
even do it I bet that if they began to                                          
describe that their theology and I was                                          
sitting back listening I would be saying                                        
that's how my theology uh-huh I don't                                           
teach that I don't hold that I've never                                         
even said that so number one they don't                                         
even understand our theology number two                                         
they are unwilling if they did                                                  
understand the theology they're                                                 
unwilling to go in and really deal with                                         
the scriptures and see the issues                                               
because there are uh they're you know if                                        
if I'm if I you know believe that angels                                        
are purple and I see Jill's always                                              
taught that angels were green where am I                                        
wrong well you're clearly not a                                                 
literalist of interpretation of the word                                        
and you haven't read 2nd Hezekiah but                                           
when when you                                                                   
when you try to deal with those                                                 
scriptures with the person who's using                                          
that term I he's a hyper discipline                                             
they'd only want to deal with it there                                          
may be my position has problems their                                           
position has problems one of the things                                         
I try to do as a Bible teacher by the                                           
way is to say you know there there are                                          
some leaks in this theory here's here's                                         
the hardest part of this theory here's                                          
here's where this doesn't stand up and I                                        
think that's a good thing to do a                                               
follow-up on Geary's says do you know                                           
Richard Jordan in Chicago the reason I                                          
ask is I watch him and wondered if he is                                        
in line with your teaching I I don't                                            
know him personally I do know of him I                                          
think he and I are Facebook friends as a                                        
matter of fact and and I I don't listen                                         
to enough of his teaching to speak                                              
squarely on this but I would say that I                                         
would my hunch would be he and I would                                          
line up in all but some peripherals like                                        
perhaps Saints that we could agree with                                         
and Joel he he could probably confirm                                           



whether that's really probably knows                                            
Richard better than I do in Richards                                            
teachings better than I do in fact you                                          
know Joel and I from Bible doctors to                                           
live by who's in our audience today you                                         
know it would be the same he would                                              
disagree with me on some things I would                                         
disagree with him on some things and I                                          
don't mind having him in my church and                                          
my pulpit to speak and to publish his                                           
material put out his material and all                                           
those kind of things and we disagree on                                         
some little things that's it's it's all                                         
good so I I think with Richard Jordan I                                         
would be far more likely to be                                                  
completely aligned with him than I would                                        
the the standard evangelical teaching                                           
that is that is out there I think that                                          
we're going to agree on again on all but                                        
peripherals in all of that but again let                                        
me say I'm not an expert on that and the                                        
i I I teach and study I prepared to                                             
teach and then I teach so much that I                                           
don't have time to listen to too many                                           
others and but I know it's the same camp                                        
nonetheless okay                                                                
dan revelation 8:7 and 9/4 how can the                                          
grass be burnt in Revelation and then be                                        
protected later does it grow back I am                                          
not fully going to answer that yet I'm                                          
going to give you my speculation here                                           
one is because I've got quite a few                                             
questions here I want to finish up and                                          
two is I think I know the answer so                                             
you've got grass burned up you got grass                                        
protected I think it goes back to the                                           
book of Revelation is not chronological                                         
therefore my speculation would be if you                                        
see grass burned up in in chapter 8                                             
verse 7 and you see it protected in                                             
Chapter 9 verse 4 that maybe you need to                                        
take chapter 8 in chapter 9 and stack                                           
them on top of each other so they're not                                        
chronological they are rather looking at                                        
a core down through there now if that                                           
doesn't work then we'll have to come up                                         
with a with something else like perhaps                                         
it grows back but I think we'd come into                                        
a bunch of problems if we take the book                                         
of Revelation as chapter 8 happens after                                        
chapter 7 chapter 9 happens after                                               
chapter 8 I don't think that works even                                         
in chapter 7 verse 1 where it says and                                          
now after these things it's speaking                                            
about I saw this vision and after this I                                        
saw this vision it doesn't speak about                                          
the you know after this happened then                                           
that happened and so I think that's the                                         
issue that we deal with there and Joel                                          
says you and Richard Jordan are both                                            
midex it's a bad word for some people                                           
and you are correct with some minor                                             



differences                                                                     
what I suspected dr. Tom in Cambodia                                            
first Timothy 4:14 what exactly is the                                          
gift that Paul told Timothy not to                                              
reject first of all then I say anything                                         
wrong in the medical world today if I                                           
did put it in the chat there and we'll                                          
take care of that but dr. Tom Lin who is                                        
a medical doctor asked neglect not the                                          
gift that is in thee which was given                                            
thee by prophecy with the laying on of                                          
it it's it's it's a I think that that I                                         
wish I had already studied first and                                            
second Timothy line-by-line and I                                               
haven't but I think here we are talking                                         
about one of the spiritual gifts that we                                        
talked about yesterday that was                                                 
operational and Paul was telling Timothy                                        
to carry it out I think it probably even                                        
is kingdom related because Timothy                                              
though he is carrying out the Ministry                                          
of Paul in Ephesus he also is a Jew and                                         
it ties in that way so I'm gonna leave                                          
that question a little bit up in the air                                        
a little bit                                                                    
I think that anybody who knows exactly                                          
what that gift is probably made it up                                           
but I think it's got to relate to the                                           
spiritual gifts thus it's a kingdom heir                                        
a gift I think we see a number of things                                        
in 1st and 2nd Timothy that that do                                             
speak to the Jewish nature of who                                               
Timothy was and I think it it relates                                           
there in that Jewish nation again this                                          
comes back to rightly dividing Paul and                                         
I was I so wish we could just say you                                           
know if it's in these certain books then                                        
I usually you know say the ones with                                            
somebody's name on them instead of a                                            
place if it's in these certain books                                            
you can take those to the bank as as in                                         
our dispensation and you can you know                                           
you can apply that I don't need I don't                                         
think it's that easy so let me let me                                           
contemplate and someday get to first and                                        
second Timothy and deal with that okay                                          
Roger from Arizona he bore my cross an                                          
accurate expression or a romanticizing                                          
of a biblical or a romanticizing                                                
biblical doctrine he bore my cross we we                                        
sing it makes a good song doesn't it an                                         
accurate expression you know we speak                                           
about the substitutionary death so I am                                         
going to land on a romanticizing                                                
biblical doctrine as I lose audience I                                          
let's let's do it this way anyway I                                             
think we ought to set up a theory he                                            
bore my cross is really romanticizing                                           
biblical doctrine that is then if that's                                        
our theory then we ought to test it                                             
can't and the way I would test this is                                          
to say can I find any scripture that                                            



shows that he bore my cross I think                                             
again one of the most fundamental                                               
scriptures that everyone needs to know                                          
is Romans chapter 14 verse 9 for to this                                        
end Christ both died and revived that he                                        
might be Lord both of the Dead and of                                           
the and the living that is the purpose                                          
of him going to the cross was to be Lord                                        
now Lord of the Dead and living that                                            
that is the cross the death burial and                                          
resurrection I should put all that                                              
together when I say cross that's what                                           
I'm referring to                                                                
so the purpose of the death burial and                                          
resurrection was to go to the cross well                                        
he bore my cross does it gives the idea                                         
which is biblical that because he had a                                         
physical death and then was buried and                                          
then rose again I now am offered an                                             
eternal life I don't think that's what                                          
he bore my cross means I think that what                                        
it means is that you know I should have                                         
gone to the cross now let's let's ask                                           
that question here hate to get into such                                        
a big question after hours but let's ask                                        
the question should I have gone to the                                          
cross did I deserve the cross let's take                                        
the rich young ruler did he deserve the                                         
cross was Christ taking his place the                                           
rich young ruler place of death now the                                         
rich young ruler was a righteous young                                          
man he was obedient to the commandments                                         
he was a good leader he was rich and he                                         
was young and and yet he was sentenced                                          
to death just like I'm sentenced to                                             
death so in what manner was the death of                                        
Christ taking what he deserved                                                  
I think that more accurately the death                                          
of Christ was paying for or enabling                                            
what God wanted to offer to me so he he                                         
paid my sin on the cross I don't have a                                         
problem with but he bore my cross I                                             
think I do think it's worthy of some                                            
investigation to see if that                                                    
the precise word wording that we should                                         
use I think that you know in the end I                                          
can I be saved without the cross                                                
absolutely not                                                                  
is the cross totally necessary then                                             
absolutely so and should I survey the                                           
wondrous cross on which the Prince of                                           
glory died                                                                      
absolutely when I do well I you know                                            
count my riches gained is lost                                                  
absolutely but is that the same thing as                                        
saying he bore my cross we here in our                                          
audience tend to be sticklers forwards                                          
and probably we ought to be in music as                                         
well it's a lot harder music because                                            
music has to fit into a certain rhythm                                          
and a certain rhyme and you know                                                
sometimes it's hard to make propitiation                                        



do that so you know let me just say how                                         
many times I've bested this today let's                                         
put that into it deserves more                                                  
consideration file because I think that                                         
it said it does deserve more information                                        
or investigation is what I am looking                                           
for Keith says what is hyper covenant                                           
ilysm and let's try let's try spill it                                          
right                                                                           
so you know I have heard the term but                                           
strangely it is not it's not coming up                                          
on a search hyper hyper Calvinist maybe                                         
I'm gonna have a look and see maybe                                             
hyper covenant ism or covenant ilysm is                                         
just being a five-point Calvinist which                                         
in that case I would have to say having                                         
studied Calvinism                                                               
that's not hyper-calvinist that is a                                            
Calvinist and a four-point Calvinist is                                         
actually an oxymoron                                                            
there's no such thing you're not a                                              
Calvinist if you're a four-point                                                
Calvinist you're may be confused or                                             
maybe messed up you may be adopted a few                                        
of theology is here and there that                                              
actually can't stand alone them standing                                        
by themselves and you ought to join us a                                        
little bit and just dumping Calvinism                                           
all together but I would suppose again                                          
it's another pejorative that doesn't                                            
because people made it up to talk bad                                           
about somebody else I'm going to guess                                          
it's again going to be in all of that                                           
well I tell you what it's been a long                                           
time since I've had to do this but I got                                        
one two three four five six seven eight                                         
questions waiting and I got to quit so                                          
all eight of those are going to wait for                                        
tomorrow and we will be there again I                                           
hate to do that to you I normally try to                                        
get all those questions in but we had                                           
some good ones today and if I kept going                                        
we would be here till noon or two                                               
o'clock for those of you on the East                                            
Coast who live out there in the future                                          
and you can always already tell us what                                         
we had for lunch and all those things                                           
and so it is has been wonderful to be                                           
with you let's see we will have a                                               
special coming up                                                               
dispensational publishing dot-com and I                                         
don't think it's up yet but I was just                                          
looking up you missed out on the Patrick                                        
Henry special it's gone but we'll have                                          
another one up there later today you can                                        
check all that out I'm sure I'll tell                                           
you about it tomorrow anytime you need                                          
anything let me know and Randy white                                            
ministries that orj or dispensational                                           
publishing com always a blessing to be                                          
with you and to question the assumptions                                        
together and to realize you don't need a                                        



reason to live you need an African                                              
violet your life would just be so good                                          
if you'd get an African violet even if                                          
it didn't bloom you'd have something to                                         
look forward to                                                                 
they'll get you an African violet today                                         
enjoy some sunshine smile all day and                                           
sing a song about you bore my cross and                                         
question the assumptions as you do so                                           
I'm dr. Randy white it's been a delight                                         
to keep you a little overtime today                                             
thanks for being with us until next time                                        
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


